The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from November 12, 2020
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present in person were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Christian Mash and Linda Ashby. Members attending via ZOOM were Tina Buckel, Fred Fox, Clinton Bradley and Diane Nye-Paugh. Staff members present were Thomas Vose (ZOOM), Library Director and Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant. 

Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the October meeting. Christian made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Clinton seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statements for October 2020 were reviewed by the group. Tina motioned to accept the Financial Statements and Clinton seconded the motion. The motion carried and the statements were received and filed.
The Director’s Report was reviewed and discussed by the group. 

Items of Old Business were discussed:
· Georgie distributed copies of the 2021 Holiday Schedule and explained that the schedule was the same as last year except for the change in dates for staff development day. Beginning in 2021, the training day will be held on Columbus Day instead of Veteran’s Day. The 2021 Schedule reflects this switch in holidays. Christian motioned to accept the 2021 Holiday Schedule as presented. Fred seconded the motion and all approved.
Items of New Business were discussed:
· The group reviewed Policy 202 – “Use of Materials”. Thomas explained that this policy was revised to include protocol for damaged materials. Clinton motioned to accept the revised policy and Linda seconded the motion. The motion carried.
· Thomas discussed an upcoming project involving the bathroom renovations at the old Kitzmiller school, which the Library staff and patrons also use. The Town of Kitzmiller is planning to remodel the old bathrooms that were originally designed for use by elementary children. Diane Kisner, Kitzmiller’s Branch Manager, asked if Library could contribute funding to the project. After some discussion among the group, it was agreed that funding is not available in the current year’s budget. There was also some discussion about funding a project for a building that does not belong to the Library. The group would like to know the projected cost of the project; they would also like to know what portion of the project would be funded by the County Commissioners before making a decision. Thomas will inquire about the project’s cost and funding sources and report back to the group at a later meeting. The Trustees agreed to discuss the subject of a possible contribution from the FY22 budget IF funding is available and the resources are still needed, 
· The group reviewed Policy 316 – “Employee Grievances”. After some discussion it was decided to table this policy until the next regular meeting.
· The group reviewed Policy 307 – “Disciplinary Action”. The group discussed several aspects of the policy. They also had questions concerning verbiage in parts of the policy. In consideration of time and Thomas traveling, the group decided to table the policy until the next regular meeting. 
· The group reviewed Policy 309 – “Tuition Reimbursement”. The group reviewed the content and discussed details of the policy. Christian motioned to accept the policy as presented and Clinton seconded the motion. The motion carried.
· Thomas discussed the current status of the Library regarding the increasing case statistics of COVID-19. He said he was not able to access his email that day but he had received updates earlier from both Grantsville and Accident Branches. Thomas said that Kim Lishia reported that Grantsville was doing fine; they were not reporting any problems but their service was very slow. He said he received a lengthy message from Kim Cecil at the Accident Branch, but summarized it by stating that she was concerned about the rising cases and was having problems with patrons either not wearing masks or wearing them improperly. She also expressed concern about the impact on the library with the school closures. Thomas said Mrs. Cecil was in favor of going back to curbside. 
The group discussed the issue of the continuing increase of COVID-19 cases and the responsibilities of the Library. Thomas stated that, according to Governor Hogan’s orders, the Library is in compliance and not legally required to go back to curbside. Karl said he would speak with Garrett County’s Health Officer Bob Stephens to get his input on the subject. 

· Thomas discussed purchases needed to be made under the CARES Act grant funded by the Garrett County government for the purchase of IT equipment. The CARES Act grant purchases are required to be complete by 12/31/2020. This means that the purchases will need to be made, billing done and any final reimbursements that need to be requested have to be complete by this date. Thomas said he would have a purchase list ready for the December meeting. Georgie said she didn’t feel there would be enough time to complete the process if the purchases were not made until the middle of December. She distributed the list of IT requests to the group in attendance and continued to tell Thomas that she had asked Allen to email his purchase request list to Thomas so that an approval could be made if Thomas wanted to make the request. Thomas stated that he would rather see the list before moving forward. He told the group he would schedule a special ZOOM meeting to approve the IT purchase requests in the near future. 
Other Business items were discussed:
· Karl informed the group that three trustees terms were expiring on 12-31-2020 and, if the trustees were agreeable, they would need to be approved to serve an additional term of five years. Both Christion Mash and Fred Fox completed terms for prior trustees who resigned mid-term, so the new appointment will the first full terms for each of them. Tina Buckel was appointed in late December 2016 but the Commissioners considered that as a full year, therefore her new appointment will be for a second term. Linda made a motion to approve the request for reappointment of Christian Mash, Fred Fox and Tina Buckel for an additional five-year term as Library Trustees. Clinton seconded the motion and the motion carried. 
The next meeting will be held Thursday, December 10, 2020 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.
Linda made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:05PM. Christian seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Minutes taken and respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
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